
Mass times for this coming week 

 

Monday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

Tuesday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

Wednesday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

  10.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

Requiem Mass for Margaret Prescott 

Thursday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

Friday  6.00pm St Charles’ 
   

Saturday 8.30am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

  5.00pm St Mary’s -  
    Vigil 

Sunday 9.00am Our Lady and 
    St Hubert’s 

  11.00am St Wulstan’s 

  5.30pm St Charles’ 

Our Lady & St Hubert’s  

with St Wulstan’s and St Mary’s 

27 January 2019 
 

3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time (C) 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
Response Your words are spirit Lord, 
  and they are life. 
 
Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
The Lord has sent me  

to bring good news to the poor, 
to proclaim liberty to the captives. 

Alleluia! 

We welcome our new Parish Priest 
Father Ian Farrell. 

Mass Intentions Received This Week:  Jean Gorse - Lately Dead; Lloyd Hargreaves and Family 
(2); Andrew Edge - Lately Dead; Kenneth Wells; St Martha and St Jude - For a Sick Relative; 
Mary Laffy - Anniversary; Poloczek Family; Lepucki Family; Alice Hardiker - Anniversary 27 
January; Column Phelan - Anniversary 30 January; Mollie Guilfoyle - Anniversary 21 January; 
Harold Guilfoyle - Anniversary 24 January; Lot Fish - Anniversary and Eileen Livrey - 
Anniversary. 

Anniversaries:  Alice Hardiker; Gertrude Crerar; Jennie Talbot; Ann Mercer; Joan Hoole; Agnes 
Dixon; John Walmsley; Francis Hand; Rose Corry; Elizabeth Clough; Teresa Livesey; Mary Agnes 
Slater; Colum Phelan; Laban Mercer; Elizabeth Alice Robinson; Josie Slater; James Wilkinson; 
Elizabeth Malone; Margaret Ball; Colin O’Connor; Margaret Bentley; Henry Lively; Thomas 
Mercer; Elizabeth Stanton; Patricia Fothergill; Rev. Bro. Christopher Gorton SDB; Mary 
Clapham; Rhoda Gorton; Austin Hargreaves; Winifred Pearson; Thomas B Trappes-Lomax; 
Theresa Mary Hartley; Margaret Longland; Margaret Holding; James Knowles; Elsie Marsden; 
Harry Wareing; Annie Miller; Ellen Mullin and Margaret Amanda Smith. 

 

Parish Office: The Presbytery, Rushton Street,  Great Harwood, BB6 7JQ 
01254 884211 catherine.peet@dioceseofsalford.org.uk   

Parish Priest:  Father Ian Farrell 

 

Caritas Diocese of Salford is the official charity of the Diocese, which reaches 
from Didsbury to Clitheroe. After all Masses this weekend, there will be a retiring 
collection for Caritas. 

White Flower Appeal:  The combined collections for 
the recent White Flower Appeal amounted to 
£543.51.  Thank you for your generosity. 

Father Tansey will celebrate Mass at St Mary’s  
this coming week, Monday to Saturday at 10.00am. 



Items for the Newsletter:  Any items for inclusion in the newsletter need to be received by 
9.00am Thursday.  Please contact catherine.peet@dioceseofsalford.org.uk 

The Word this Week:  After our brief excursion last week into Saint 
John's Gospel, we are back on track this week with Saint Luke - whom we 
will follow for the rest of the year. Today is about beginnings: the beginning 
of Jesus' public ministry. It begins with the Word of God, in the synagogue. 
Jesus reads from the Old Testament, as we do every Sunday, and tells the 
people that it is fulfilled in him. Everything that God has said to his people, 
through his prophets, comes together in Jesus, the Incarnate Word of God. 
Today is an ideal Sunday to think about the ministry of reader - about how 
as readers we make present the same fulfilment, Jesus, when we read the 
word of God in our Churches.  

Ladies’ Circle:  Thursday 7 February at St Mary’s Church Hall, Devonshire 
Drive, Clayton-le-Moors at 7.00pm - Domino Evening. 

Churches Together in Great Harwood:  On Sunday, 27 January at 4.00pm, there will be a 
service at Trinity on King Street as part of the ‘Week of Prayer for Christian Unity’.  The theme 
this year is entitled ‘Only Justice’ and has been prepared by the Christian community in 
Indonesia.  All three Great Harwood Church groupings will be taking part with the readings, 
prayers and hymns.  Everyone is welcome and encouraged to come along and experience this 
ecumenical event, which will further enhance the close relationship enjoyed by the people of 
our town. 

If you would like Father Farrell to visit you, please complete one of the 
yellow forms at the back of Church and hand it to Father. 

Message from Mr Mashiter, Headteacher of St Mary’s Primary School, Clayton-le-Moors:  I 
would like to provide you with a brief update on the progress of our outdoor, eco-friendly 
classroom. Things are beginning to really take shape and we have lots of exciting plans for the 
future. We have built the first of our giant planters, made entirely of eco-bricks, and we now 
have a routine whereby food waste from lunch-time is recycled into these.  Our aim is to grow 
vegetables that we can then donate to local food banks. We have also secured funding to 
purchase a sail-shade which will cover the outdoor classroom so that lessons can continue at 
the benches and tables whatever the weather! It is our aim to have an official opening in the 
Spring term, where we will invite members of the local community to see how the 
contributions you have made are shaping our children's educational opportunities at St. Mary's. 
As soon as we have further news of this, I will share it with you straight away! May I thank you 
on behalf of the school for the amazing contribution you have made and continue to make to 
this scheme. It is going to really benefit the education and enjoyment that our children have at 
school with the added bonus of making sure we do our bit for the environment to look after 
God's world. 

SVP - Great Harwood:  The SVP collection for February will take place after both Masses on 3 
February and the next meeting will be held on Monday 11 February at St Wulstan’s in the 
Sacristy at 6.30pm. 

Baptism:  Our Parish family welcomes with great joy, Eira Mary Rogers, daughter of 
Christopher and Victoria Rogers, who was Baptised at St Wulstan’s Church on 20 January. 

St Mary’s 60th Birthday:  On Sunday 27 September 1959 the last Mass was said at the old St 
Mary’s Church and then on Tuesday 29 September 1959 the current St Mary’s was solemnly 
blessed and opened by the Bishop.  St Mary’s therefore, celebrates its 60th birthday later this 
year and so there will be a meeting on Thursday 31 January at 7.00pm in the Church Hall to 
begin to explore how we celebrate this anniversary.  Everyone is welcome to attend and all 
ideas are welcome. 


